REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLORS TO PARISH COUNCIL JANUARY 2019
There actually was a PDC Council meeting for January, Chaired by myself in the absence of the Chairman, Councillor Bill Trite. It was quite a brief meeting. Unfortunately, a past councillor has recently passed away and after sincere words of condolence there was a one minute silence. The Public Participation was mainly taken up with observations about the Report presented for public consultation regarding Mitigation and Avoidance of damage to Poole Harbour through tourism and recreation activities. This is a document which it seems likely will receive much public attention. PDC approved payment of £50,000 towards the Swanage flood and sea defence. Swanage Town Council has already found funds of £700,000 for this project.

Probably the final Audit and Governance meeting of PDC will be held next Tuesday afternoon.

There is a meeting of the full Shadow Council in Dorchester on 24th February to hopefully approve the Budget following a Seminar on this subject earlier in February. A briefing was held at the beginning of December for the full Shadow Council councillors regarding the Constitution and this was approved at a meeting of the full Shadow Council on 13th December.
I have one Civic event remaining to attend before the end of PDC which is the 25th anniversary of Weldmar being commenced. It is by way of a Church Service at Milton Abbey. Plans are being brought together but not finalised as yet, to hold a Church Service in Lady St. Mary’s Church, Wareham on 29th March to highlight some of the achievements of PDC over the years.
There is a Town and Parish Council briefing to be held on the evening of 6th February and the Volunteer of the Year Awards will be held on 12th March. 

Mostly in the village I have been involved in sorting out blocked highway drains and hedge cutting. Phil Goodland has now taken on as our Area Highways Engineer. We had previous experience of how keen he is and this does not seem to have changed as jobs which I have raised have been visited by him and action taken. There are some planning applications in the village at the moment generating a great deal of interest and attention amongst residents so it is a time of many appointments regarding these.
 As always I am happy to answer questions or listen to suggestions.

FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR WENDY MEADEN

As is my wont these days there is little to add to Wendy Meaden’s report. 

The following gives my understanding of the process from now on for the examination and eventual adoption of the Purbeck Local Plan.

· Following submission to the Inspector this month ( together with all the consultation responses to the pre-submission document) hearing sessions are likely to be held May / June.

· Following, and arising from, the hearing sessions the Inspector will notify the Council of the list of proposed modifications that she/he is minded to recommend. (July) 

· Dorset Council will then need to formally advertise these proposed modifications for 6 weeks allowing an opportunity for representations. (July – Sept)

· Responses received to the proposed modifications forwarded to and considered by the Inspector before completing his/her report (Sept / Oct)

· Inspector’s report rec’d and Dorset Council modifies draft plan in accordance with Inspector’s recommendations (Oct / Nov)

· Dorset Council adopts plan (Nov / Dec 2019). 

This plan is likely to be the last one to be taken through the examination process until a Dorset Council wide plan is put forward in 2023/2024.

Once the new Dorset Council is in being there will be much to be done by the new Councillors and the Town and Parish Councils to ensure that local voices are heard on the Area Boards and especially on planning matters.

FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR PETER WEBB
